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Principal’s Report – 20th August 2020 
 
Week 3 - Education Week celebrations had a different feel this year. We promoted the wonderful work of 
our school through some short videos posted on our school’s Facebook page and also published links in the 
Skoolbag newsletter. Many parents enjoyed the live feeds from both the Athletics and Cross Country 
Carnivals.  
 
Week 5 - We have revised departmental guidelines to follow to ensure we can keep all students and staff 
safe. The most significant changes ask that all children and staff with mild flu-like symptoms be tested for 
COVID19. We have appreciated the cooperation of all families with this matter. We have restructured some 
school-based activities with changes made to timetables, play zones and buddy support programs.  
 
Kindergarten Orientation Parent Information sessions remain on hold.  We are currently accepting 
enrolments for 2021. Virtual school tour and promotional videos are being created. 
 
Stage 2 and 3 camps remain on hold. Coordinators are now looking at local NSW venue options for Term 4. 
We are asking that parents continue to make regular payments towards these camps. These amounts can 
be refunded later in Term 4 if needed. 
 
School Planning - Staff are currently completing the school situational analysis looking at information 
collected from a broad range of data sources. The situational analysis is a key component of the School 
Excellence cycle and is used to inform our school’s improvement journey in learning, teaching and leading 
for the future. Our focus is aligning the work of every staff member and the school leadership team, to 
touch every classroom and impact the learning of every student. Key questions explored in the school 
situation analysis:  

• ‘Where are we now?’ 

• ‘Where do we want to be?' 

• 'How good can we be?' 

As part of the process we will be conducting some parent phone surveys towards the end of term. When 
the situational analysis is complete I will present information to the P&C. This information will help support 
building the School Improvement Plan for 2021-2014. 
 
Major Building Works continues into Semester 2. Asbestos removal is scheduled for weekends and holiday 
periods. Some classes will be disrupted and will need to move spaces while work is completed.  
 
What’s Coming Up 

• Father’s Day  

• Kindergarten Orientation Virtual School Tour  Week 8 

• Check in Assessments from Years 3& 5 

Regards, 
Larissa Polak 
Principal 
 


